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Dear  

 

Re: OIA request – Colonoscopies affected by COVID-19 

 

Thank you for your Official Information Act request received 27 April seeking information from 

Waitematā District Health Board (DHB) about colonoscopy service provision. 

 

On 27 April, you requested: 

I would be very appreciative if it would be possible to get an idea of the number of patients that 

have undergone a colonoscopy in the year of 2021 and 2020. 

 

On 28 April, you subsequently clarified your request as follows:  

Would I be able to make a slight amendment to the request? 

I would like to see the number of patients who have had a colonoscopy per year in the past five 

years, as 2020 was affected by COVID-19? 

 

Before responding to your specific questions, it may be useful to provide some context about our 

services.  

 

Waitematā is the largest and one of the most rapidly growing DHBs in the country, serving a 

population of around 650,000 across the North Shore, Waitakere and Rodney areas. We are the 

largest employer in the district, employing more than 8,900 people across more than 80 locations. 

 

In addition to providing care to our own resident population, we are the Northern Region provider of 

forensic mental health services and child rehabilitation services, plus the metro Auckland provider of 

child community dental services and community alcohol and drug services. 

 

In response to your request, we are able to provide the following information: 

 

The number of patients who have had a colonoscopy per year in the past five years, as 2020 was 

affected by COVID-19. 

 

Waitematā DHB provides colonoscopies through a mix of in-house service-provision at North Shore 

and Waitakere hospitals and use of outsourced providers. We have worked hard to maintain service 

provision levels throughout the pandemic to ensure patients are still being screened in a timely 

manner, with routine provision of Saturday lists and addition of lists through leasing of private 

endoscopy suite time over April and May. The following table and graph show the total number of 

colonoscopies provided for the period in question and the breakdown between in-house and 

outsourced provision.  

 






